
BOOKS FOR AFRICA NEWSLETTER • FALL 2001

1

FALL 2001 NEWSLETTER

Visit of the President of Tanzania Postponed
As you may know, BFA had planned to 
honor His Excellency President Ben-
jamin William Mkapa of the United 
Republic of Tanzania at a gala event 
on September 24th. Due to the tragic 
events of September 11, President 
Mkapa’s visit to the United States has 
been postponed, as he did not wish to 
add to the burdens of the U.S. govern-
ment at this difficult time.

In a letter to President George W. 
Bush, President Mkapa wrote:

“Like all peace-loving people the 
world over, we too in Tanzania were 

extremely shocked by such senseless 
acts of terrorism and callous disregard 
for human life. No cause, and no 
hatred, can justify such horrific acts of 
murder and destruction. 

“As a country that lost its own 
people in other terrorist attacks on the 
American Embassies in Tanzania and 
Kenya three years ago, we are acutely 
aware of the trauma that such terrorist 
acts can unleash upon innocent people. 
We call, once again, on all peace-loving 
nations to join not only in condemning 
such terrorist attacks, but also in co-

operating to deal with this truly inter-
national threat to peace and security.”

President Mkapa has assured us of 
his commitment to join us in the Twin 
Cities – perhaps as soon as October 
or November – to celebrate our 13th 
year and our special initiative to send 
a quarter-million books to Tanzania 
over the next 36 months. As soon as 
we have the new date for President 
Mkapa’s vist, we will send new invi-
tations. Please check our website at 
www.booksforafrica.org for updated 
information.

Kids Helping Kids

American Students Support BFA
The simple message of Books For 
Africa—kids in Africa need our help—
has touched the hearts of increasing 
numbers of American school children, 
and they’re not sitting still. They have 
learned about our work from the BFA 
video or a speaker at a school pre-
sentation or simply from the spark of 
an individual classroom teacher. Some-
times the impetus comes from the 
excitement of a parent who has heard 
about us, perhaps at a Rotary Confer-
ence or Kiwanis meeting. Wherever 
and however it’s presented, kids hear 
Books For Africa’s mission as a call for 
action.

• 10-year old Ari Bearinger Resn-
ick, a student at Kenwood Elementary 
in Minneapolis, was recently honored 
by Minneapolis/St. Paul magazine for 
contributing half of his allowance each 
month to BFA. Says Ari, “Just knowing 
that reading is so important to other 
people makes me enjoy my own read-
ing even more.”

• Last year, 8-year old Ryan 
continued on next page

Graham Ives, a 13-year-old student from Northville, Michigan, collected 1500 books 
from his neighbors and raised $6,200 for students in targeted areas of Ghana. 
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Grimshaw, a student at 
Brownville-Glen Park Ele-
mentary School in Water-
town, New York, sent dozens 
of his own books to BFA, 
along with this note: “I felt 
bad for people who don’t 
have the money to pay for 
books… I hope you can 
send them to where they are 
needed.” This year Ryan has 
been promoting BFA at his 
school. Because of his efforts, 
35 boxes of books are now 
ready for shipment.

• Spearheaded by K-Kids 
(part of Kiwanis Interna-
tional), students at Wilshire 
Elementary School in St. 
Anthony, Minnesota have sup-
ported BFA’s mission for two 
years, and have made a com-
mitment to carry their project 
over for a third year. This year 
alone, Wilshire students col-
lected over 2,000 books and 
$560.

• At Friendly Hills 
Middle School in Minnetonka, Min-
nesota, sixth grade students’ interest 
peeked after studying Africa and read-
ing novels set on the African conti-
nent. Seven sixth graders kicked off 
a book drive by running a BFA infor-
mation booth at a school social event. 
Students also sold candy bars to raise 
money for shipping costs. After their 
initial kick-off, several more Friendly 
students got involved, making posters 
and announcements. Still others col-
lected, counted, and packed books. 
In all, these students were able to col-
lect over 1,100 books and $200. Their 
teachers, Susan Hanebuth and Sandra 
Nelson, said, “many students donated 
books which have fond memories for 
them, and their wish is that the chil-
dren who receive these books will 
enjoy them just as much.”

• Students at another Minnetonka 
school, Gatewood Elementary, under 
the leadership of fifth grade teacher 
Rita Wigfield, assembled 72 shoeboxes 
of school supplies: glue, pencils, pens, 
colored pencils, markers, and rulers—
items taken for granted by most 
American students. Fully-packed boxes 
were individually wrapped in decora-
tive paper and included in a BFA book 
shipment. 

• Winchester Elementary students 

in Northville, Michigan, moved by 
their concern for worldwide literacy, 
collected 54,121pennies—$541.21—as 
part of their celebration of March is 
Reading Month.

• Graham Ives, a high school 
student from Northville, Michigan, 
learned about BFA from his father 
who had heard one of our presenta-
tions at a Rotary International Con-
ference. Graham not only collected 
1500 books from his neighbors, he 
raised $6,200 for students in targeted 
areas of Ghana. Graham was able to 
reach hundreds of people in his com-
munity by developing a PowerPoint 
presentation about BFA which he gave 
to service organization meetings rang-
ing from 14 to 600 people. In addition, 
he applied for and received a matching 
grant from Rotary International Dis-
trict 6400.  The World Medical Relief 
organization offered money to cover 
shipping costs, freeing up other funds 
for 200 desks, paint for classrooms, 
teachers’ tables and chairs and a special 
project for students in Ghana.

Graham’s efforts did not go unno-
ticed. He received a certificate of 
Merit from the Boy Scouts of America 
for service to others, a certificate of 
Merit from Prudential Insurance, an 
invitation from the Harlem Globe-

trotters to be an official ball 
boy for a Michigan game, 
and a Year 2000 Millennium 
Dreamer award from Mac-
Donalds and Disney. High on 
his list of gratifying responses 
was a personal visit from 
the Minister of Education 
from Ghana who made an 
unscheduled appearance at 
Graham’s school. Graham 
said that the notes of thanks 
he received helped him 
realize that he now has 
friends among the children of 
Ghana.

Because Books For 
Africa has a simple mission, 
students have mobilized 
quickly and eagerly. The 
rewards of responding are 
many. Students tell us they 
like feeling a personal con-
nection to students in Africa, 
that they have learned more 
about the African continent 
and its issues, that they feel 
proud of being able to start 
and complete a significant 

service learning project. If you or your 
group would like to learn more about 
starting your own BFA project, please 
email us at info@booksforafrica.org.

Tom Wins 
Another Award
This September, BFA founder Tom 
Warth was honored again for 
his tireless efforts on behalf of 
Books For Africa. A coalition of 
Minnesota’s business, non-profit, 
academic and governmental com-
munities chose Tom to receive the 
2001 Twin Cities International Cit-
izen Award. This award recognizes 
individuals who have made a dif-
ference in the world by contrib-
uting significantly to international 
understanding, cooperation, friend-
ship and development. Tom cer-
tainly fits the bill. Congratulations 
and thank you, Tom, for being an 
inspiration to us all. 

For more information about the 
award please see the Twin Cities Inter-
national Citizen Awards website at 
www.tcglobal.org.

10-year old Ari Bearinger Resnick has contributed half of his 
allowance each month to BFA. 

continued from previous page
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Contributions 
3/1/2001 – 7/31/2001

Cash Contributions from 
Individuals 

Anonymous
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Addy
Howard Albertson
Ronald Aminzade
Robert Aminzade
Linda R. Amrein
Jean D. Anderson
Mike Antonack
Yvonne Appiah
Mark and Julie Arend
Ragui A. Assaad
Lane Ayres and Marion 

McNurlen
Jim and Doris Ayres
Frank Babka
Gwenn N. Bahnson
Mark and Joan Barrett
Nicholas and Karen Basil
Marge Bearinger
David Belseth
Mrs. Louis M. Benepe III
Greg Benson
Janet Berryhill and Michael 

Chiodi
Ann Besinger
Rodger Betz
Sieglinde Bier
Laurence Bilek and Dorothy 

Jeffries
Peter Bohacek and Kristen 

Hansen
Karen L. Borre
Myrna Boyken
Edward and Kris Brehm
Russell and Carolyn Bremner
Thomas C. Brierley
Robert Briggs
Robin and Gregg Brooksbank
Michelle Brown
Oscar and Julia Brumfiel
Richard A. Brusseau
Raymond and Diane Burris
Susan and Jack Buser
Donald and Sally Caldwell
William and Constance Cameron
Barbara Cameron
Julie Herrmann and Timothy 

Casey
James and Barbara 

Christopherson
Stephen Clark

Deborah Clayton
Shane Coen
Burt and Rusty Cohen
Nancy Cosgriff
Georgiana F. Coughlan
John and Page Cowles
Jillian W. Cross
Carol Cutsforth
Jessica Dailey
Barbara Davis
Edward Dayton
Dorothy Deetz and Tod Drescher
Merelyn Demoski
Rita Mary Des Armier
Mark Deziel and Michelle Smith
Brian Dill
Doris Dingley
Earl Dolan and LeeAnne Watkins
James E. Dorsey
Stephen Dunker
Lois Van Dyck
Beverly Ecklund
Terry Ehrich
Lucy Einess
V. John and Nancy Ella
Margaret Ensell
John Jr. and Jean A. Ervin
Jean Falk
Noreen Farrell
Donn L. Feigal
Kay Fitzgerald
Wes and Ruth Fraser
Elaine Friedrich
Dan Froiland
Eric Fusco
William and Sally Giese
Barbara Gislason
Barbara Gokcen
Marsha R. Gold
Orpha C. Goodhue

Gail C. Grissom
Paul Grube
Kacie Grube
Floreen Hagen
Georgia Hagerty
Jim and Diane Hagstrom
Robert and Diane Hagstrom
Deborah W. Hairston
Rosalie H. Hall
Mary Anna Hall
Jill and Francois Hamze
David O. Harris
Dr. James Hart
Robert J. Hauer Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. R. Donald 

Hawkinson
John and Jean Hedberg

Kathryn Heinze
Adele Sargent Hersey
James and Anita Hidding
Gary Hill
George Hoel
Elizabeth Hoene Martin
Dean and Mary Ann 

Honetschlager
Ruth A. Hume
S. Aino M. Husen
Allen and Barbara Isaacman
James and Betty Jo Jacobs
Robert Jenkins
James P. Johnson
Thomas E. Johnson
Vivian E. Johnson
Eldon and Lois Johnson
Daniel Kalmon
Mary J. Kassera
Marla and William Kennedy
Kit Ketchum and Ginny McCarthy
B. D. Killeen
John Kinkead
A.R. Kircher
Barbara and Herbert Klemme
John and Val Klett
Judith D. Klingsick
Robert Kowalczyk
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kramer
Christopher and Nancy Lake-

Smith
Michael and JoAnne Lamm
John and Kathleen Laramy
Joyce Larson
John Lavander and Nancy Owen
Donald Leeper
James and Susan Lenfestey
Walther Liebenow
Alma L. Limbach
Robert and Kay Lohmer
Joseph Loughlin

Herb and Corrine Lundberg
Daniel Luthringshauser
Barbara A. Mackenzie
Francis and Dolliebelle Maddox
Elizabeth Malanaphy
Ralph E. Malmberg
Louis and Deborah Mande
Mrs. Albert M. Marshall
Mary Jo Maynes
Robert and Polly McCrea
S. Catherine McIntire
Thomas and Joan Mears
Robert and Virginia Melin
Doug and Mary Louise 

Menikheim
M. Michael Menzel and Kathryn 

Iverson

David Millard
Nancy Moe
Daniel J. Mollner
Karen and Art Monson
Jamie Monson and Steven Davis
Esther and Clarence Mork
John A. Muhlenpoh
Dale and Janice Mulfinger
Thomas R. Murphy
Richa Nagar
Deb Nagurski
Geraldine and John Narducci
Linda Neils
Marybeth Nelson
Karl and Lora Neumeier
Patricia Niska
Dave and Janet Olfe
Elliot L. Olsen
Byron and Alis Olsen
Douglas and Jeanne Olsen
Richard and Marie Olsen
Myrlah G. Olson
Fidelis and Prisca Onwumere
David R. Orenstein
Lisa Paulson
Harry D. Peterson
Mrs. Monte Pettersen
Roselyn Pineault
Dierk Polzin
Neale and Paulette Povey
Mary and Jonathan Preus
Joseph Preusser
Irene Qualters
Clementine Rardin
Brenda and Eric Richens
John and Barbara Risken
Janet Klas Roberts
Bobbiedine Rodda
Joann Rogahn
Michelle Roman

Jennie J. Ross
Lynn and Richard Rossiter
Matilda and Robert Rupp
Daniel Saltzman
Carolyn Sanford and Chuck 

Carlin
Sarlo Family Philanthropic Fund
Dorothy Sauber
Jim and Marie Schafer
Dennis J. Schapiro
Jeffrey and Lea Scherer
Claudia D. Schnitker
John and Barbara Schue
Rev. and Mrs. John H. Schumell
Jody Schwartz
Kathy Schwartz
Earl and Rebecca Scott
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Greta Sebald
Wendy E. Sharpe
Eric Sheppard and Helga Leitner
Alan and Janice Sickbert
William P. Simpson
Andrew Sisson and Karen Levine
Marisa Skarphol
David A. and Cheryl A. Smith
Betty Sonnenberg
Thomas St. Martin
John Stamm
Edward L. Stanley
Sr. Cecil E. Steffen
David and Susan Stenberg
Enda and Philip Sterne
Norton Stillman
Shelley Strohmaier
Cynthia T. Stuck
Amy Sundberg
Brenda Swannack
Leon and Muriel Tabb
Johannes Theron
George and Karen Thole
Susan Thomson
Phyllis J. Thornley
Michael Tibbetts
Iris Topel
Jay and Mary Van Hook
Lia and Philippe Venet
Jim and Dawn Voegeli
Richard and Lynn Voelbel
Joanne Von Blon
Michele D. Wagner
Michael S. and Donna D. 

Wallace
Mrs. Evelyn Walsh
Christine Watkins
Wayne J. Weinhold
Eric and Carol Weitz
Katharine Widin

Frank S. Wilkinson
Helena Williams
Karen K. Wilson-Fontaine
Whitney Windmiller
Kathleen M. Wolf
Linda Woo
Sharon R. Woods
Roger and Barbara Wothe
Dennis Yon
Violet M. Zeien
John Ziegenhagen and Luanne 

Nyberg
Richard and Olive Zoller

Cash Contributions from 
Organizations

The Bayport Foundation
The Book Oasis
Chai a Day Global Philanthropy
Chemical Week Associates
Church of St. Gerard
Citigroup Foundation
Eastern University Ghana
Friendly Hills Middle School
Friends of Malawi
Ghana Book Trust
Hemmings Motor News
Lerner Foundation
Minneapolis Branch AAUW
MN Returned Peace Corps 

Volunteers
Natural Selection
Patrick and Anna M. Cudahy 

Fund
Pax Christi Catholic Community
Preferred Adventures
The Presbytery of St. Andrew
The Ritz Foundation
Rotary Club of Albert Lea
Rotary Club of Brooklyn Park
Rotary Club of Fridley
Rotary Club of Glencoe
Rotary Club of Grantsburg
Rotary Club of Hudson
Rotary Club of Hudson Daybreak
Rotary Club of Minnetonka
Rotary Club of Rochester II
Rotary Club of South St. Paul/

Inver Grove Heights
Rotary Club of Savannah
Rotary Club of St. Peter
Rotary Club of Vadnais Heights
Rotary Club of West St. Paul/

Mendota Heights
Rotary Club of Woodbury
Rotary Clubs of Grand Island 

Noon & Sunrise
Samuel Rubin Foundation
Sauk Centre Junior High
Scandia Marine Lions Club
St. Bridget of Sweden
St. Louis Park Sr. High
St. Paul Companies, Inc. 

Foundation
St. William’s Catholic Church
Stanley British Primary School
Stillwater Lions Club
Tew Foundation

UBAH Education Services
Western Insurance Agency
Wilshire Park School

In-Kind Contributions from 
Individuals

Anonymous
Diane Alshouse
Barbara Anderson
Joanne Brah
Stephen Brandjord
Susan Braun-Johnson
Russell Bremner
Essie Bronson
Shannon Brown and Lance Cole
Charles R. Bruning
Terry Bryers
Paul Buscemi
Martha Bushnell
Angela Callister
Barbara Cameron
Dan Cederstrom
Heidi Chamberlin-George
Shawn and Sandy Cooper
John Corbett
Alexia Cox-Jenkins
Grant Davies
Eric Davis
Barbara Davis
Barbara Jane Deneen
Nancy and Bob Dillon
Lois Van Dyck
Lucy Einess
Gordon and Jan Esbeck
Susan Fitzgibbons
Kingsley Forness
Steve Frederickson
Daniel Freese
Vickie and Gene Froehlich

Harriet Garth and Jay Cowan
J. Geiger
Mary Goedken
Andy Goeres
Kitty Gogins
Francisco Gomez 
Linda Guinn
Natalie D. Hahn
Peter Heegaard
Phil Helland
Lisa and Greg Herber
Donavon J. Hess
Kathleen Hollander and Rodney 

Johnson

Abdi Ibrahim
Arnold Insel
Lois James
Paul and Ruth Jeffries
Lee Kaphingst
Caecilie Kelm
Carol Kerr
Tom Kersten
Louise E. King
Patricia Koentopp
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kramer
Howard Kurs
Daniel Larmouth
Allan M. Lefer 
Jerry and Pam Leimer
Theresa Lippert and Frederick 

Grittner
Anne Lippin
Cecilia Manrique
Joanne Martin
Sallie Neall
Linda Neils
Mark T. Odegard
David Oldenburg
Shawn and Becky Otto
Dr. Ralph Pearsen
Stuart Pemberton
Brian Peterman
Ginger Peterson
Mary Pherson and Scott 

Foresman
Onique L. Phillips
Mike Raub
Dhaval Raval
Carolton Rink
Sandra Rode RN
Betsy Rosenberg
Stephen M. Roth
Margo Rowe
Jane Roznovsky
John Rupp

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Rydeen
Monique Salvetti
Kyle Schiffler
Adele Sherman
Mary Shidla
William M. Simon
Ato Simons
Mark Simonson
John Siverson
Kathleen Smythe
Carleen and Steven Sparks
David Stains
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Stannard

If you would like to learn more about Books For Africa please call 651-602-9844 (fax 651-602-9848). 
E-mail: info@booksforafrica.org Web: www.booksforafrica.org
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David Stueber
Rudy and Carol Sundberg
Steve Suppan
Shelly Svoboda MD
Al Thiemich
Robert Trapp and Judith Bowker
Tom Varberg
Christine Watkins
Marty Wells
Lola E. Wheeler
Jannis Wiltse
Wayne Wolsey
Bernadette Wood
Lilyan Wright

In-Kind Contributions from 
Organizations

Academy of Holy Angels
ACT Office, Carleton College
African Communications Agency
Anoka Ramsey Community 

College
Armagh United Methodist 

Church
Baldwin Wallace College
Blake Upper School
Bloomington Schools
Blue Train Publishing
The Bookmen, Inc.
Carleton College
Carleton College Bookstore
Century College
City of Champlin
Cretin-Derham Hall School

Delano Library
The Economist
Edina High School
Faith Lutheran Church
Falcon Heights United Church of 

Christ
Faribault Schools
Farmington Schools
Field Middle School
Fillmore Central Elementary
Fillmore Central Highschool
Follett Educational Services
Foundation Espace Afrique
Friendly Hills Middle School
Friends of Ramsey County Library
Friends of the Plymouth Library
Friends of the Winona Library
Hamline Law School SBA 

Bookstore
Hartford High School
Hastings Sr. High School
Hawaii Preparatory Academy
Health Sciences Library
Hidden Valley School
Highwood Hills Elementary
Holy Childhood School
Holy Name of Jesus Church
Hopkins Schools
Institute for International 

Economics
Inver Grove Heights Schools
LexisNexis
Mahtomedi Schools
Messiah Lutheran
Metro State University

Milwaukee School of Engineering
Minnetonka Sr. High School
Mounds Park Academy
Mt. Carroll Junior/Senior High 

School
New Hope School
New Spirit School
North Hennepin Community 

College
Northwest Reading Council
Olathe Medical Center Inc.
Pinecrest Elementary School
Prior Lake Schools
Ramsey County STS Program
Rasmussen College
Rasmussen College Library
Red Wing Schools
Richfield Schools
Risen Christ Catholic School
Rotary Club of Blaine/Ham Lake
Rotary Club of Michigan City
Rotary Club of New Brighton/

Mounds View
Rotary Club of Woodbury
Ruminator Books
Sauk Centre Junior High
School Sisters of Notre Dame
Sioux Falls School District
Siren Public Schools
South St. Paul Schools
South Washington County 

Schools
St. Anne’s School
St. Cloud State University 

Bookstore
St. Louis Park Schools

St. Mary’s School
St. Olaf Bookstore
St. Pius X/Holy Family School
Theatre in the Round Players
Twin Cities Rotaract
U of MN-Philosophy Dept.
U of MN-Physics Dept.
U of MN-St. Paul Bookstore
U of WI Hospitals and Clinics
U of WI - Stout
Unisource
University of St. Thomas
University of St. Thomas-African 

Students Assoc.
University of St. Thomas-

Personal Counseling Staff
University of St. Thomas-Physical 

Plant
VA Medical Center Library
W.H. Freeman and Co. 

Publishers
Waldorf College Book Store
Westwood Elementary School
Weyerhaeuser Foundation
William Mitchell College of Law 

Bookstore
Willow River School
Wilshire Park School
Winona County Recycling Center
Winona Public Library
Woodbury Elementary 
Woodbury Junior
Worthington Schools
Wyeth-Ayerst Research Library
Zimmerman Elementary School

Warehouse 
Volunteers
3/1/2001 – 7/31/2001

Kaye Abel
Tim Ahern
Issam Aitbenhaddou
Joyce Albers
Amy Alkire
Mark Battista
Martin Bradshaw
Nancy Breems
Toni Bullinger
Cindy Calderon
Barbara Cameron
Sammy Carter
Grant Davies
Carine S. T. Decante
Gretchen Dian

Theresa Finke
Vickie and Gene Froehlich
Beligh Ghedira
Mike Gruba

Stephanie Gruhn
Bob Haynes
Kathy Haynes
Jerry Irsfeld
Katie Jumbe
Colette Jurek
Kathy Kloehn
Lakshmi Krishnan
Terry Lambert
Jason LaMontagne
Anna Layman
David Lemly
Greg Lentz
Victor Lukandura
Julie Maas
Lauren Mack
Karen Maurer

Jennifer Melin
Lance Melin
Dan Melin
Jeanne Mettner

Laurenetta Miller
Maria Misgen
Jennifer Mueller
Craig Mueller
Tori Myslajek
Derek Nyataguza
Elizabeth Odette
Peter Okali
John Oteng
Sam D. Pasquale
Anne Pederson
Chamath Perera
Christian Ray-Taylor
Arthur J. Rooze
Kartoe Sakpeider
David Schafer
Walter Schafer

Philip Schafer
Alan Sickbert
Janice Sickbert
Samantha Sickbert

Francis Ssennbga
Jenny Stahl
Evelyn Stans
Evelyn Staus
Abraham Turay
Shane Tysk
Christopher Underwood
Anne Varberg
Donna Wanschura
Daniel Wanschura
Meagan Wanschura
Mike Wanschura
Dorothy Webb
Nathan White
Dorothy White
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Tom’s Walk
On this past Father’s Day, June 17, 
Tom Warth completed his Walk Across 
Minnesota. As he stepped over the 
Minnesota/South Dakota border on 
a remote township road West of 
Dawson, Minnesota, six friends, his 
wife Zantha, and two local residents 
warmly welcomed him. Of course, 
Kyffin, his black lab, was also on hand 
to join in the festivities, having walked 
the entire way herself!

Tom covered the 226 miles in just 
17 days. He reports: 

“Rain delayed us on some days 
but mainly the weather was excellent. 
The country was such a lush green it 
was really beautiful. I appreciated all the 
company…In fact there was only one 
day I walked by myself and even on 
that day I was joined by a walker for a 
couple of hours. The Luce Line and the 
Gateway Trails are State treasures.”

Thanks to everyone who sup-
ported Tom’s great endeavor. The 
money he raised will enable BFA 
to send over 40,000 more books to 
Africa. Now we’re wondering: Where 
will Tom walk next?!

Above: Tom crossing the finish line on 
June 17. Right (left to right): Amy Sund-
berg, kneeling with Kyffin, Roger Willette, 
Tom Warth, Zantha Warth, Robert Kowal-
czyk and Herb Lundberg.


